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5 January 2022 

Whitney Webber 
Campaign Director, Responsible Fishing 
Oceana 
1025 Connecticut Avenue NW, Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20036 
Email: wwebber@oceana.org 
 
Re:  Submission on enforcement matters under Article 24.27  

of the Environment Chapter of the USMCA/CUSMA/T-MEC 
 
Submitter:   Oceana 
Party:    United States 
Date of original submission: 4 October 2021 
Date of revised submission: 4 January 2022 
Submission No.:   SEM-21-003 (North Atlantic right whale)  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
We acknowledge receipt of the revised submission SEM-21-003 (North Atlantic right whale) which 
the Secretariat will now review pursuant to Article 24.27 of the Environment Chapter of the United 
States-Mexico-Canada trade agreement (USMCA/CUSMA/T-MEC) to determine if it meets the 
criteria of Article 24.27(2), and merits requesting a response from the government of United States 
in accordance with Article 24.27(3). 
 
The revised submission will be made available to the Parties to the Agreement and to the public in 
our online Registry of Submissions. 
 
We will keep you informed of the status of the submission. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Caitlin McCoy 
Legal Officer, Legal Affairs and SEM Unit 
 

cc:  Jane Nishida, Alternate Representative of the United States  
  Miguel Ángel Zerón, Alternate Representative of Mexico  
  Catherine Stewart, Alternate Representative of Canada  
  Environment Committee contact points 

  Richard A. Morgan, CEC Executive Director 
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